In its efforts to increase outreach to Indian Students studying abroad, online portal called MADAD (https://portal2.madad.gov.in/AppConsular/welcomeLink ) under Government of India’s initiative, is in place since quite some time. While some students have not registered themselves on MADAD, a number of students after completion of course do not change the status on MADAD from student to ‘employed’ or ‘returned to India’.
The Consulate uses this student database on MADAD to contact students requiring urgent assistance. Hence it is essential that data on MADAD remains updated. From violence, cheating etc. to health issues, Indian students while studying abroad are likely to face a number of problems. Many a times, absence of data related to students on governmental portal (MADAD in this case), handicaps the Consulate in dealing with the situation.
While the Consulate is aware that students have registered their details on its website; the need for registration and updating details on MADAD portal as well cannot be ignored.
The Consulate General of India, Milan therefore urges the student community in northern Italy to register or update their details on MADAD portal of Government of India at the earliest.
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